
Runoff Election for  
Executive Board Officers: 

Board of Directors: 
Vice President, 2nd Vice President, and  

CTA State Council 
Election Directions 

 
1. Because nobody received the majority need to be elected to the above 

positions, there needs to be a run-off election. Since this is a run-off 
election, there shall be no provisions for write-in candidates. The 
candidate with the most votes wins (plurality). 

2. Electronic voting will be at: https://eballot4.votenet.com/apt  the ballot 
will be open from Wednesday, October 14, 2020 at 6:00 AM till, 
Wednesday October 21, 2020 at 3:00 PM, to allow all members a 
chance to vote on this election. Your credentials to access the ballot will 
be emailed to you. Members will be able to view their ballot before 
submitting. 

3. Each member will be sent a username and random password to the email 
address that APT has on file for you.  Any emails needing to be added or 
changed need to be done on a one-on-one basis. This must be done by 
10 am on Tuesday, October 20, 2020. Please send the members name 
and new email address to: Office@PomonaTeachers.com.  
Or call the APT office at (909)787-4939 

4. The voting is anonymous. The Elections Chair can only see a list of 
members who have voted and members who have not voted. This allows 
for the reminder emails to be sent out on a periodic basis. The last email 
will be sent on Monday, October 19, 2020. 

5. If you chose not to vote using the online system, you can email APT at 
Office@PomonaTeachers.com , or call the APT office at (909)787-4939 
and a ballot will be emailed to you. It needs to be emailed back to APT 
by Wednesday October 21, 2020 at 3:00 PM. 
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